## Town of Goshen **Planning Board Pit Inspections** Minutes of October 24, 2020 FINAL

**Planning Board members present** (quorum = 3): Alicea Bursey (Chair), George Hebert (Vice-Chair), Fred Smith, Steve Bursey, and Bruce Nadeau (ex-officio to select board)

Guest (s): Shaun Carroll, Jr., Jeremy Hebert

Meeting called to order at 9:05 a.m.

## **Anderson Pit**

The board carried out its annual inspection of the Anderson Pit and found no issues of concern. Mr. Carroll, Jr. discussed the new gate that replaced the old chain gate and noted that they intend to carry out reclamation work in phase two in the coming weeks. The project has continued to reclaim areas as they have transitioned through the phases. Areas of the property have been reclaimed and the property is well maintained and free of trash/ debris. The pit is expected to be in operation this year until mid-November.

The board had no questions or concerns.

## **Davis Pit**

The board received a tour of the Davis Pit and found the property to be well maintained and free of trash/ debris. Reclamation efforts are also in effect at this site. The very top portion has been reclaimed. Mr. Carroll, Jr. mentioned that more reclamation work will continue to occur in the future. Mr. Carroll, Jr. stated that he hopes that the bottom section of the pit will begin to be reclaimed within the next few years dependent on demand.

Mr. Nadeau left at 9:25am, quorum maintained.

The board had no questions or concerns.

Fred Smith motioned to accept the findings of the Anderson and Davis Pits inspections as acceptable and adjourn the Pit Inspection; Steve Bursey seconded the motion. All were in favor.

The board adjourned at 9:48am.

Respectfully Submitted,

Melissa Salinardi **Recording Secretary**